President’s letter

While the temperature doesn’t betray it, Summer has ended and it’s Fall. The Club saw good use this year. The
pool is still very inviting. So, be sure to swing by for a quick dip. Club member, Ray Soliz, had his crew do some
additional enhancements around the barbeques. Now, we have matching benches. Thanks Ray.

Over the summer, we introduced Thursday night volleyball. It was quite popular. With the start of school, we’ve
moved it to Saturday night (6:30-9:00). All are welcomed. We have adults and kids, very skilled and novices. It’s
a lot of fun.

Also, we are now the owners of a very nice air hockey table. John Keller, the guy who built our barbeques, was
given an air hockey table that had been sitting in a garage for some time. He repaired one of the legs, fixed the
wiring, and cleaned up the paint stains. And, then, he gave it to us. We set it up last night and it’s great. The only
thing we need is a pool table.

As always, the Club belongs to all of us. Please treat it with respect. Pick up after yourselves and contact the
Board members, if there are any problems.

John Hollister

Membership

There are several families eagerly awaiting a chance to join the Club.

If you've been thinking about selling your membership, now is the time. Memberships are selling for $1,100, -
1,200, which goes directly to the seller. In addition there is a $100 transaction/assessment fee that goes to CFCC.
For more information or if you're ready to sell, please call DonnaRae Caccavo at 805-373-1407. You can also e-
mail her at donnarae inc@yahoo.com.

News From the Grounds

With the summer season having ended and the high usage, we had very few problems. Thank you.
During the last quarter, we had to replace a section of the original metal irrigation pipes in the ivy in the slope. The
only other problem is the gear sprocket broke in the basketball standard, from too many instances of being lowered

below the minimum allowed height, presumably by some of our more curious and younger members.

For safety, we have locked the gears of the new BBQ in the lower area, and we will be investigating similar techniques
for minimizing the problems with the basketball baskets.

We are currently leaving the volleyball net hooked up this fall quarter. Please help us keep it nice, by reminding each
other not to hang on it.

This fall and winter we are planning on repainting the light poles in the tennis area as well as trimming the large ash tree
above the club house.

Thank you for your continued care of the club.
Eric Vigna

Parties at the Club

Groups of five or more constitute a party and need to be reserved through Pool Director Vicki Schuster. To reach



Vicki, you may either call her at 494-9098 or e-mail her at vicki3@gmail.com. Also, the club’s insurance policy does
not allow for jumpers on the property, and if you are using the pool you are required to hire a certified lifeguard.

Join us for Saturday Night Volleyball!

6:30-9:00 p.m. It’s a lot of fun!
All are welcomed. We have adults and kids, very skilled and novices.

Have Fun at the Club!

- Swimming

- Tennis

- Basketball (sport court)
- Ping Pong

- Air Hockey (NEW!)

- Barbecue

- Swing Set

- Neighborhood Friends!

GO GREEN! Ifyou’d like to start receiving your newsletter via e-mail,
please send your e-mail addyess to Susan Duenas at susanduenas@msn.com.



